

**Culloden Primary A Paradigm Academy**  
**Academy Council Meeting**  
**14/12/2021**

**Chair:** Sucheta Ashish (SA)

**Vice Chair:** Mohammed Rahman (MR)

**Council Members Present:** Mohammed Rahman [MR], Yuting Wang (YW), Khalid Miah [KM], Monzo Ara Khatun [MAK], Sucheta Ashish [SA]

**Others:** Muhammad Kamaly [MK], Ben carter [BC], Jeff Martin [JM]

**Minutes:** Mohammed Rahman [MR]

**Apologies for absence:**

**Parent/carers:** [Mousumi Akhter, Meryem Dhimi, Bushra Sultana, Nag Male, MrsButtercup26] parents/carers in attendance.

**Meeting commenced:** 10:00am

Item	Discussion	Action
1.	<p><b>Introduction and Apologies:</b></p> <p>SA welcomed everyone and the new council members. SA said we have had a good month including the winter fair. Meeting is at quorum so we can begin the meeting</p>	
2.	<p><b>Feedback from the last Academy Council meeting:</b></p> <p>SA said we formed the Council at the last meeting. All council members introduced themselves.</p>	
3.	<p><b>AGENDA 1: Kirkmichael Road update? (Tower Hamlets, Poplar Harca &amp; Ecoworld)</b></p> <p>BC met with representatives of Poplar Harca and EcoWorld. The plan is to put bollards at both ends of the roads. Only certain people (like shop owners) will have access to put these down. Expected to be done by January 2022.</p>	MK will follow up on this
4.	<p><b>AGENDA 2: Parental engagement week feedback</b></p> <p>BC said parental engagement went over 2 weeks. First time this has been done since lockdown. Parents were allowed to come in and watch lessons and ask questions. Feedback was positive. Hopefully these can happen every term (subject to restrictions). Read write workshop was also done. SA asked how many parents/carers attended. BC said around 1/3 of parents/carers for each year group.</p> <p>Nag Male asked the timing was difficult for some parents to attend due to work. She asked can timings be changed so they can make these times. BC said even more notice will be given and timings do change but most of these lessons happen during the mornings.</p>	

<p><b>5.</b></p>	<p><b>AGENDA 3: Winter Fair feedback</b></p> <p>MK said £430 was raised from the winter fair. This was mentioned in the school newsletter. BC said money will go to school's council and parent carers team. Both the playground and inside hall was used for the fair. Positive feedback was given and this style will be used in the future.</p> <p>The home school worker worked with local organisations to support the fair by giving prizes away.</p> <p>SA asked can classes have stalls next time. BC said we have a young enterprise week which classes are able to do that. The classes are given budgets to create a product to sell for profit. Usually takes place in the summer.</p>	
<p><b>6.</b></p>	<p><b>A.O.B:</b></p> <p>MR asked will Kirkmichael Road (once the bollards are up) be used as an entrance as well. BC said no as the gate is too small and that once development has taken place that side will be blocked off. The entrance will be changed to Blair street at that point.</p> <p>MR asked will the school move location in the future due to EcoWorld development. BC said at this time no. Conversations have been had with the developer to move but plans have been changed various times and currently Culloden will not move based on current information. The school is in a good position as they do not have to move. If a good deal was to come along then it may be considered. But it is not likely for a while.</p> <p>SA brought up the school menu. Do we only have the "white" options or do we have the "brown" (more healthy) options. MK said that the menu is put up on the website. MK said they normally use for example the brown bread more often but if required they can give the white bread option. MK mentioned that there is always a vegetarian option.</p>	
<p><b>7.</b></p>	<p><b>Agree time and date for next meeting:</b></p> <p>MK will check availability and send out doodle pole to agree date.</p>	<p>BC/MK</p>
	<p>The meeting finished at 10.42 am</p>	